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codified their commercial and cultural relations 
and a great number of my constituents have 
benefited greatly from this action. I also re-
cently had the pleasure of participating in the 
Committee of 100 19th Annual Conference— 
a forum to address issues regarding U.S.- 
China relations and issues of importance to 
the Chinese American community. 

Americans of Asian descent are one of the 
fastest growing minority groups in the nation. 
I am positive that in the years to come, we will 
be adding many more names to the growing 
list of civic leaders and many more distinctions 
to their list of accomplishments. I am truly 
honored to represent the many extraordinary 
men and women in my district and commend 
their selfless dedication and service to the 
community. 
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COMMEMORATING SEABISCUIT AT 
RIDGEWOOD RANCH 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Madam 
Speaker, I rise to commemorate the legendary 
racehorse Seabiscuit, who lived his final days 
at Ridgewood Ranch in my congressional dis-
trict. Today Seabiscuit is being honored by the 
release of a United States Postal Service 
commemorative stamped envelope. 

This thoroughbred race horse is noteworthy 
for uplifting the spirit of the nation, for tenacity 
in the face of adversity and for the beautiful 
and benevolent ranch where he spent his last 
years. Described as a ‘‘smallish horse with an 
ungainly stride’’ Seabiscuit grew to be a cham-
pion. His owners Marcela and Charles Howard 
purchased the 16,000 acre Ridgewood Ranch 
just south of the town of Willits along Highway 
101 in Mendocino County in 1919. 

During the Great Depression in the 1930s 
Seabiscuit became a national favorite and a 
symbol of hope. The American public cheered 
him and themselves as he beat the odds win-
ning 33 of his 89 career races. He has been 
the subject of books, movies and countless ar-
ticles. His crowning achievement happened in 
1938 when Seabiscuit beat the Triple Crown 
winner War Admiral. This victory is commemo-
rated on the new stamped envelope. 

Over the years Seabiscuit recovered from 
injuries and recuperated at Ridgewood Ranch, 
drawing up to 50,000 visitors, who made their 
way to this rural northern California retreat 
until his death in 1947. Upon his retirement 
from racing Seabiscuit was horse racing’s all- 
time leading money winner. He sired 109 foals 
and his stud barn has been carefully restored 
by the local Rotary Club with help from the 
Willits Chamber of Commerce and the 
Mendocino County Museum. He was inducted 
into the Racing Hall of Fame in 1958. 

The Seabiscuit Heritage Foundation protects 
and preserves the historic buildings and ex-
traordinary natural resources of the surviving 
5,000 acres of Ridgewood Ranch. The Na-
tional Trust for Historic Preservation has iden-
tified the habitat as one of America’s most en-
dangered historic places. The Ranch hosts a 
therapeutic horseback riding program for the 
developmentally disabled. Christ’s Church of 
the Golden Rule has owned the ranch since 
1962. It generously hosts visitors to 

Seabiscuit’s barn, walking tours of the ranch 
and fundraising benefits for such causes as 
rescue and aid for injured and retired thor-
oughbred race horses. 

Madam Chair and colleagues, I am pleased 
to enter these remarks into the CONGRES-
SIONAL RECORD honoring the legendary race-
horse Seabiscuit, the Heritage Foundation and 
Ridgewood Ranch. Let us salute their con-
tinuing legacy of historic preservation, environ-
mental conservation and public education. 
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HONORING TIMOTHY J. DEWITT 

HON. THADDEUS G. McCOTTER 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. MCCOTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor and acknowledge Timothy J. 
DeWitt, upon his induction into the Rec-
reational Vehicle and Manufactured Homes 
Hall of Fame. 

As the Executive Director of the Michigan 
Manufactured Housing Association for over 
thirty years, Timothy has worked tirelessly to 
educate consumers, the government, and the 
media about the quality, affordability, and in-
novative design aspects of mobile homes. A 
significant leader in both the Housing and RV 
industries, he has received much acclaim for 
his direct involvement in their growth and ex-
pansion, including receipt of the Stiner Award 
for Executive of the Year and the MSAE Key 
Award. 

Mr. DeWitt began his career in 1977 as the 
Housing Director for MMH as well as for the 
Recreational Vehicle Campground Associa-
tion. His hard work, commitment to the indus-
try, and dynamic leadership advanced him to 
the role of Executive Director in 1984. He is 
currently a key member of the Michigan Bu-
reau of Construction Codes, the Michigan 
State Advisory Council, and the RV Com-
mittee on Excellence. The Recreational Vehi-
cle and Manufactured Home Hall of Fame was 
founded in 1977, and honors Timothy this year 
for his outstanding contributions as an excep-
tional spokesperson for the industries. 

In addition to his professional accomplish-
ments, Timothy DeWitt is an active volunteer 
and proud leader in his community. He is 
coaching Varsity Soccer at St. Michael School 
for the twelfth season, and is also responsible 
for establishing the Harvest Foundation, a 
non-profit organization geared at educating 
and providing scholarships for students who 
are interested in pursuing careers in the rec-
reational vehicle and campground industries. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in extending sincere congratulations to this 
year’s Recreational Vehicle and Manufactured 
Homes Hall of Fame Honoree, Timothy J. 
DeWitt, for his dedication to professional ex-
cellence and passionate loyalty to our commu-
nity and country. 

IN HONOR OF CYNTHIA 
DETTLEBACH, ROB CERTNER 
AND ALICE FINGERHUT OF THE 
CLEVELAND JEWISH NEWS 

HON. DENNIS J. KUCINICH 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. KUCINICH. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today in honor of Cynthia Dettelbach, Rob 
Certner and Alice Fingerhurt as they retire 
from the Cleveland Jewish News (CJN) this 
year following a combined 80 years of service 
to the Cleveland Jewish community. I stand in 
recognition of their dedication to their commu-
nity and their work as they celebrate the up-
coming 45th anniversary of the Cleveland 
Jewish News on June 18, 2009. 

Cynthia Dettelbach retires after an illustrious 
31-year career at CJN, 29 of which she 
served as the newspaper’s editor. In her ca-
pacity as a journalist, she traveled to Lebanon 
in 1982 to cover the Israeli-Lebanese war; vis-
ited refuseniks in the Soviet Union in 1985 
and again in Israel and the United States after 
the fall of the Iron Curtain. During her time in 
Israel, she attended numerous international 
press conferences, met with members of the 
Ethiopian Jewish community and visited Pal-
estinian refugee camps prior to the first 
Intifada in 1987. Cynthia was recognized 
countless times for her columns and articles 
from the Society of Professional Journalists, 
American Jewish Press Association and 
Women in Communications, among others. 
During her time at CJN, she expanded their 
coverage to include the arts, politics and con-
troversial opinions which were formerly 
marginalized or omitted. In 2006, she was in-
ducted into the Cleveland Journalism Hall of 
Fame. 

Rob Certner worked at CJN for 11 years, 
many of which he served as its Chief Execu-
tive Officer, overseeing the expansion of CNJ 
to include the Source, JStyle, CJNs first 
website and its move to its current location in 
Beachwood. Rob served as treasurer of the 
American Jewish Press Association for 3 
years, and served as its president for 1 year. 
He also served on the executive committee as 
Treasurer of the Beachwood Chamber of 
Commerce. During his tenure as CEO, Rob 
nearly doubled CJN’s revenue. 

Alice Fingerhut began her career at CJN in 
1971, writing each subscriber’s name by hand 
in a ledger and stamping each mail label. As 
the Executive Assistant for the paper, she was 
the public’s first point of contact with the CJN 
offices and stayed with the paper as its offices 
moved around Cleveland and as the oper-
ations changed to include faxes, copiers and 
computers. For the last 38 years, Alice pro-
vided compassion, understanding, and empa-
thy to the Cleveland Jewish community as 
they would deliver obituaries and news of 
happier occasions for the paper through CJNs 
front door. While working at CJN, Alice raised 
her 2 daughters, Ruth and Lisa, and her son 
Eric, who served the Cleveland community as 
a Member of the House of Representatives in 
the 1990s. 

Madam Speaker and colleagues, please join 
me in honor of Cynthia Dettelbach, Rob 
Certner and Alice Fingerhut upon their retire-
ment from the Cleveland Jewish News and in 
celebration of CJNs upcoming 45th anniver-
sary on June 18, 2009. 
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KIMBERLY CROSS 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Kimberly 
Cross who has received the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
Kimberly Cross is a senior at Arvada High 
School and received this award because her 
determination and hard work have allowed her 
to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Kimberly 
Cross is exemplary of the type of achievement 
that can be attained with hard work and perse-
verance. It is essential that students at all lev-
els strive to make the most of their education 
and develop a work ethic that will guide them 
for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations once 
again to Kimberly Cross for winning the Ar-
vada Wheat Ridge Service Ambassadors for 
Youth award. I have no doubt she will exhibit 
the same dedication she has shown in her 
academic career to her future accomplish-
ments. 

f 

THE MEDICAID BIRTH CENTER 
REIMBURSEMENT ACT OF 2009 

HON. SUSAN A. DAVIS 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mrs. DAVIS of California. Madam Speaker, 
I rise today to introduce the Medicaid Birth 
Center Reimbursement Act. 

Birth centers offer an alternative birthing en-
vironment to hospitals for mothers with 
healthy, low-risk pregnancies. They are also 
part of a vital safety net for Medicaid mothers 
across the country. 

Last year, administrators at a birth center in 
my district reached out to me, distraught with 
what they saw as an impending Medicaid re-
payment crisis. Even though birth centers had 
been recognized as Medicaid providers by the 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS)—and, earlier, by HCFA—since 1987, 
over the past few years, CMS has begun dis-
allowing federal matching funds for state Med-
icaid payments for freestanding birth center fa-
cility fees. 

A recent decision by a federal administrative 
judge ruled against birth centers in a Texas 
Medicaid case, stating that CMS is not re-
quired to pay any state their federal match for 
birth center facility fees. 

Without payment of these facility fees, birth 
centers in all states could be pushed to the 
brink of closure. 

Today, I, along with my colleague Rep-
resentative GUS BILIRAKIS, am introducing the 
Medicaid Birth Center Reimbursement Act, to 
ensure Medicaid birth center facility fee pay-
ments to states. 

I urge you, Madam Speaker, and all of my 
colleagues, to support this legislation and en-
sure continued access to quality health care 
for pregnant women served by our Medicaid 
system in their districts. 

REINTRODUCTION OF ‘‘VOTERS’ 
RIGHT TO KNOW ACT’’ 

HON. CAROLYN B. MALONEY 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mrs. MALONEY. Madam Speaker, today, I, 
along with Representative PETRI (R–WI), re-
introduce legislation to subject operators of 
push polls or phone banks to the same disclo-
sure requirements as other types of political 
communication. It will not ban push polls or 
phone banking—it will simply create a level 
playing field for all types of political commu-
nication. Under this bill, any person conducting 
these types of calls would be required to dis-
close to each recipient of a call the identity of 
the organization paying for the call. In addi-
tion, the bill would require that campaigns and 
other organizations that conduct advocacy 
phone calls report to the Federal Election 
Commission (FEC) the number of households 
they have contacted and the script they used 
in making the calls. The bill would not interfere 
with legitimate polling, conducted either by 
candidates or independent organizations, as it 
would only apply to phone banks in which 
more than 1,500 households are contacted 
within the 25 days preceding a federal elec-
tion. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO JACK MALTESTER 

HON. FORTNEY PETE STARK 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. STARK. Madam Speaker, it is with deep 
sadness that I acknowledge the passing, on 
May 1, 2009, of former San Leandro Mayor 
Jack Maltester. His colleagues have aptly de-
scribed Jack as ‘‘the most powerful small-town 
mayor in this country. None of us can dupli-
cate what he did.’’ 

Jack Maltester transformed the face of San 
Leandro during his 20 years of service as 
mayor from 1958 to 1978. Even as a private 
citizen, his influence remained strong in San 
Leandro, the city in which he was born in 
1913. 

A printer by trade, Jack served an interim 
term on the council in the late 1940s. He won 
election to the council in 1956, was selected 
by the council as Mayor two years later, and 
became the city’s first Mayor elected directly 
by the residents of San Leandro instead of the 
City Council. 

He was re-elected in 1966, 1970, and 1974 
but was forced to leave office in 1978 after a 
voter approved two-term limit was enacted. 

While serving as San Leandro’s chief exec-
utive, Jack was president of both the U.S. 
Conference of Mayors and the League of Cali-
fornia Cities. Presidents Johnson, Nixon and 
Ford appointed him to a federal commission 
five times. 

Jack remained active in San Leandro affairs 
until his death at age 95. He founded The 
Sentinels, a group of local businessmen who 
provide support to local political candidates 
and ballot measures. He also served as Presi-
dent of the San Leandro Chamber of Com-
merce and President of the California League 
of Cities. 

He cultivated political talent, represented pri-
vate real estate developers, served on the 
Oakland-Alameda County Coliseum board and 
was a member of local civic and regional com-
mittees. 

I feel privileged to have known Jack. I treas-
ure the opportunity I had to work with him dur-
ing his tenure as the City of San Leandro’s 
Chief Executive, and the relationship we main-
tained when he became a private citizen. 

I join the community of San Leandro in hon-
oring Jack Maltester. He truly loved the city of 
his birth and gave it his all during his lifetime. 
His presence and contributions will be felt for 
years to come. 

f 

SARAH ELLIS 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Sarah Ellis 
who has received the Arvada Wheat Ridge 
Service Ambassadors for Youth award. Sarah 
Ellis is a junior at Ralston Valley High School 
and received this award because her deter-
mination and hard work have allowed her to 
overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Sarah Ellis 
is exemplary of the type of achievement that 
can be attained with hard work and persever-
ance. It is essential that students at all levels 
strive to make the most of their education and 
develop a work ethic that will guide them for 
the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations once 
again to Sarah Ellis for winning the Arvada 
Wheat Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth 
award. I have no doubt she will exhibit the 
same dedication she has shown in her aca-
demic career to her future accomplishments. 

f 

RECOGNIZING DALTON PEPPER 

HON. PATRICK J. MURPHY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 12, 2009 

Mr. PATRICK J. MURPHY of Pennsylvania. 
Madam Speaker, I rise today to honor Dalton 
Pepper, a member of the Pennsbury High 
School boys’ basketball team and 2009 Penn-
sylvania player of the year. Dalton has ex-
celled as a student athlete in Bucks County, 
and I am eager to see him continue that leg-
acy next year at West Virginia University. 

Dalton’s hard work and dedication led him 
and his teammates to four straight undefeated 
league championships and into their fourth 
PIAA AAAA State playoff. He was recently 
named The Associated Press’ 2009 Pennsyl-
vania Class AAAA boy’s basketball player of 
the year. 

These performances earned Dalton a posi-
tion on the Pennsylvania all-state team. His 
high school career record of 2,207 points, 
nearly 1,000 rebounds and a 104–20 record is 
an extraordinary accomplishment. 

The recognition and awards Dalton has re-
ceived throughout his high school basketball 
career are no small feat. For his leadership 
and determination, he has gained respect from 
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